
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
Pacific Palisades Village Gasoline Station – Site 

Proposed Cleanup Plan, Los Angeles, CA 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: April 4, 2016 through May 6, 2016

WHAT IS BEING PROPOSED - The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) invites the public to 
comment on the draft Response Plan to clean up contaminated groundwater at the Pacific Palisades Village Gasoline Station 
located at the intersection of Sunset Boulevard and Swarthmore Avenue in the Pacific Palisades neighborhood of Los Angeles 
(Site). The Site is located adjacent to an existing retail area commonly known as Pacific Palisades Village. The draft Response Plan 
describes summarizes environmental investigations that have been conducted and the proposed cleanup activities. 
 
CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT – Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND)– The proposed project 
activities were evaluated in the Initial Study and MND that were prepared by the City of Los Angeles as part of the Pacific 
Palisades Village Redevelopment Project. The Initial Study and MND concluded that the proposed cleanup activities will not have 
a significant negative effect on the environment. This draft Response Plan is available for public review in the information 
repositories listed below.  The 30-day public comment period on the draft Response Plan runs from April 4 through May 6, 2016.  
 
WHERE DO I GET INFORMATION?  The proposed draft Response Plan and other documents related to the Site are 
available at the following locations: 
 
Palisades Branch Library  Dept. Toxic Substances Control    
861 Alma Real Drive  Regional Records Office   
Los Angeles, CA                           9211 Oakdale Avenue   
310-459-2754                Chatsworth, CA 91311-6505 
Mon./Wed./Friday/Sat.  10am - 8pm  818-717-6521 
Tues./Thursday: 12:30pm - 8pm  Contact Vivien Tutaan 
 
Copies of key technical reports, community notices and other site-related information are also available online at DTSC’s website: 
http://www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public/profile_report.asp?global_id=60002275 
 
FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: If you have any questions or wish to discuss the proposed Response Plan please 
contact: 
 
For the Project:    For Public Participation:   For Media Inquiries: 
Mr. Jose Diaz    Ms. Marcia Rubin   Sandy Nax   
DTSC Project Manager    Public Participation Specialist   Public Information Officer 
(818) 717-6614     (818) 717-6565     (916) 327-6114 
Jose.Diaz@dtsc.ca.gov   Marcia.Rubin@dtsc.ca.gov  Sandy.Nax@dtsc.ca.gov 
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